
  
Issue 279 Week Ending Friday 6th June 2022 

Thank you for your continued support both within and beyond school.  Susan McGrath, Headteacher. head@carletongreen.lancs.sch.uk  

Rachel McEvilly, Deputy Headteacher. r.mcevilly@carletongreen.lancs.sch.uk  
 

 

Week Beginning the 9th May Year Six SATs.   
 
Friday 13th May Year Six’s may start to wear Leavers’ Hoodies 
 
Week Beginning 16th May ~ Year Two assessments. 
 
Wednesday 18th May ~ New Induction Evening to welcome our new parents to school for September. 
 
Monday 23rd May ~ Sports’ Day.  Whole school from 13:30 (weather dependant)  
 
Tuesday 24th May ~ Stay and Play for our new Ducklings.  Families invited to tea and cake in The Wing.  15:40-16:30. 
 
Week beginning the 23rd May ~ Healthy Living Week 
 
Friday 27th May ~ Jubilee Celebrations in school. 
 
Friday the 27th May ~ Break up at 15:30 for half term holiday.    
 
Year 5’s to write a letter to the Headteacher outlining their desire to be considered as a Head or Deputy Leader in our 
school.  These letters are to be posted to school by 6th June. 
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Week Beginning the 6th June ~ Year One Phonics tests 
 
Tuesday 7th June ~ Stay and Play for our new Ducklings.  Families invited to tea and cake in The Wing.  15:40-16:30. 
 
Week Beginning the 13th June ~ Year Four Multiplication Check 
 
Friday 17th June ~ Non-Uniform Day for the Summer Fair items.  Details to come 
 
21st and 22nd June ~ Year Five Outdoor Adventure Days.  
 
Wednesday 29th June ~ Years 5 and 6 end of year production. 
 
Thursday 30th June ~ Summer Fair   
 
Date to be confirmed ~ Year 5 trip to St Aiden’s High School.   This is always a really good day trip with lots of fun learning 
for our Year Five’s to have a flavour of High School life. 
 
Friday 1st July ~ additional bank holiday for the Queen’s Jubilee 
 
Week Beginning the 4th July ~ Transition to new classes. 
 
Thursday 7th July ~ Little Chicks’ Graduation at 14:30 
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Week beginning 11th July ~ Year Six residential trip to Waterpark!!!!! 
 
Wednesday 20th July ~ Leavers’ Assembly and BBQ 17:30-21:00 
 
Friday 22nd July ~ Year 6 Glo-Dodgeball in the morning. 
 
Friday 22nd July ~ Heads and Deputies are announced with Star of the Year Assembly 13:30-15:00 
Finish for the summer holidays. 
 
 

Our wonderful Year Six’s have a busy week ahead of them and so we hope that they enjoy a lovely, relaxing weekend.  We do not want any of 

our children (or parents) worrying about the tests that are to take place over the week.  Despite COVID, they are all thoroughly prepared and 

more than capable of achieving well in them.  On Monday they will have the spelling and punctuation tests, on Tuesday their reading 
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comprehension, on Wednesday they have an arithmetic test followed by a reasoning maths paper.  On Thursday they have a second reasoning 

maths paper.  All of the tests are planned to take place in the mornings of these four days with the children being supported by their teachers 

and the staff in school.  We hope that they actually manage to enjoy the experience and can show off their talents. 

I have been thrilled to learn that Theo M came first in a recent running event.  Clearly school’s running club on a Wednesday is having a 

positive impact!!! (His family do lots of running)  I am looking forward to hearing about how Harry P does in his triathlon events that are 

coming up. 

On the 27th May we are to hold jubilee celebrations where each class has chosen a decade of our Queen’s ruling.  We ask that the children 

come dressed in something of that period rather than their uniform for the day.  We are also to hold a picnic at lunchtime and eat altogether.  

Whether this is as a street party held outside or in our school hall is very much dictated by the weather and will be decided on the day. 

Ducklings~ 1980’s, Herons ~ 1990’s, Parrots ~ 1980’s, Robins ~ 1970’s, Kestrels ~ 1960’s, Doves ~ 2000, Owls ~ 1990’s, Falcons ~ 1950’s, Hawks 

~ 2000 and Eagles ~ 1960’s. 
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Attendance in school is always a priority for us.  Naturally, good attendance correlates with good outcomes for our children.  This is not purely 

due to the children accessing all their learning in the school day but is attributed to the positive attitudes towards education within their home 

environment.  A supportive household is one that engages positively and actively with school where they are mindful about punctuality, carry 

out home learning, support the wider aspects of school life such as ensuring participation in clubs and school events and work hard to ensure 

great attendance takes place.  All of these factors impact towards pupils realising their full potential. 

We take our registers at the start of each school day and will chase up all absences by 09:30. If we have not heard about why your child is not 

in school please be aware that we will phone and send an email.  Very rarely, when we have still not had any response we will carry out a 

home visit.  I hope you can understand, we have a safeguarding role to ensure that all our pupils are safe.  If we are not satisfied that a pupil is 

safe; it is our duty to notify the Pupil Attendance Support Team and the Police.  There is an absent reporting link on our website that is easy to 

navigate so you can report your child’s absence.  

Attendance: 
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Yellow Ducklings 
96% with 0 lates 

Brown Ducklings 
93% with 0 lates 

Parrots 
99% with 0 lates 

Herons 
97% with 0 lates 

Robins 
94% with 0 lates 

Owls 
98% with 0 lates 

Doves 
94% with 4 lates 

Kestrels 
98% with 0 lates 

Falcons 
100% with 0 lates 

Hawks 
100% with 0 lates 

Eagles 
98% with 0 lates 

Well done to 
those for making it 
to school every 
day on time! 

 

Safeguarding is not simply about pupil’s school attendance though and as such it is important that we are up to speed at school with the 

latest training to ensure that we are equipped to keep children safe.  Miss Clarkson has recently secured a Kidsafe qualification to deliver 

learning across school.  Please follow this link to learn more https://www.kidsafeuk.co.uk/ 
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There are currently no procedures for reporting Domestic Abuse incidents to schools which means that our children are left without the support and 
nurture that they need when they need it most. Operation Encompass has been created to address this so that by 9.00am on the next school day 
the school’s Key Adult will be informed that the child or young person has been involved, heard or witnessed a domestic incident. This knowledge, 
given to schools through Operation Encompass, allows the provision of immediate early intervention through silent or overt support dependent upon 
the needs and wishes of the child. 

Our Key Adult is Mrs S McGrath (Headteacher) Deputy is Mrs R McEvilly 

https://www.operationencompass.org 
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